
 

What’s happening in the School and Community? 
Read all about it inside! 

To Place Notices:  Pukeatua School Ph: 872 4862 E-mail: office@pukeatuaschool.co.nz 

Please Support Those Who Support Us 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

For all your farm contracting and house & 
site development requirements  

call Gary 021 396237 

101 Arapuni Road 
R D 5 Te Awamutu 
Mobile: 027 220 1417 
Office & A/Hrs: 07 870 6610 
Email: dennis.rural@xtra.co.nz 

Dennis Hewitt  -  Manager 
Effluent Ponds 

Tanker Tracks 

Anderson’s 
Quarry Ltd 

Waimanu Road, Pukeatua 

FOR ALL FARM METAL 
RUBBLE 

CRUSHED MAINTENANCE METAL 
(Fines, 40mm, 65mm) 

And DRAINAGE 
Cartage arranged at competitive rates 

Contact: Paul 021 724 819 
 Office & A/Hrs (07) 827 3446 

Pukeatua School Cross Country Place Winners 

Visiting Artist Adam McLean Basketball Skills with Project Energise 

Riparian Planting as part of a Healthy Stream 
Study 
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Board & School 
He kai kei aku ringa 

There is food at the end of my hands 
Said by a person who can use his basic abilities and 

resources to create success 

Next Newsletter:  Thursday 4th July 2019  
 

All items for the next newsletter are due by:  

12 noon, Tuesday 2nd July 2019 

Coming events 
June   24 BOT Meeting 
 25 Oxford Pie Orders Due 
 27 Market Day at school 
Jul   3 Te Awamutu Gymsports 
         3-5 Harold & Life Education bus  
    5 Last Day Term 2 
   5 Netball Finishes 
 22 Term 3 Starts 
Aug 30 Junior Winter Sports 
Sep   9 Senior Winter Sports 
 27 Last Day Term 3 
Oct 16 Ag Day (Note change of date) 
 18 Group Day 
Nov 22 Athletics for whole school 
Dec   13 Last Day for 2019 


 

The next Board Of Trustees Meeting  
will be held in the Pukeatua School staff room 

on Monday  24th June 2019 at 7.00 pm  
Everyone is most welcome to come along  

Thursday 20 June 2019 

 Pukeatua School 
Lunches 

 

Available Tuesday & Friday:   
 

American Hot Dog       $2.50 

Cool Combo(Sausage Roll & Cookie)  $2.50 

Pizza                    $2.50 

Sausage Roll            $1.50 

Mini Mince Pies            $1.50 

Pop corn                    $1.50 

Moosies             $1.50  

Juicies                    $1.00 

 

  

Pukeatua Rural Women WELCOME all new 
residents to the area. 
 

We hope you enjoy living in Pukeatua.   
 

As a welcome gift for moving into the area 
we offer you a complimentary local phone 
book which can be collected from the 
school office.  Please pop in and make 
yourself known. 

FREE MOBILE EAR CLINIC FOR  
CHILDREN 

 

Glue ear assessment and management 
Wax /foreign body removal, Grommet check,  

Treatment of discharging Ears 
 

The mobile clinic will be at: 
St Patricks School 

@ the Rewi St entrance 
 

Monday 15 July 
 9.00 am - 2.30 pm 

 

No appointment needed  
 

All children must be accompanied by a  
parent or caregiver 

For enquiries contact: 
07-838-3565 

 

DON’T FORGET MARKET DAY AT THE SCHOOL ON 

 

THURSDAY 27TH JUNE, 11AM 

 

THE CHILDREN HAVE BEEN BUSY MAKING THINGS TO SELL 

 

COME ALONG TO SUPPORT THEM AND ENJOY  

THE MARKET DAY ATMOSPHERE 



District   
notices 

Principal’s Message     

        The term is nearly over and it is hard to believe that this is week 8 

of Term 2.  This week on the 21st, we mark the shortest day of the 

year (the winter solstice.) Next week the children could be offered a 

mid winter swim!  Keep an eye out for a note on that! 

     Many of the children talked about their visit to the ‘Field Days’ last 

week.  Whether it was Wednesday, Thursday, Teacher Only Day or the  

Saturday many took the opportunity presented and the weather was certainly 

kind.  26,000 to 40,000 per day visitors speaks volumes for the popularity of the 

event.  How much was the spend I wonder? Every year I say I must get along.  I 

have been saying that since 1990! 

     All staff attended the Te Awamutu Teacher Only Day last Friday at the 

College.  It was great to see a full house and many positive smiling faces!  

16 schools were present and we heard from different speakers and had the  

opportunity to take part in the 20 odd workshops on offer!  The College ran the 

day well and we were well looked after. During the day we also heard the  

results from the pay negotiations. The teachers around New Zealand were happy 

with the outcome but some Principals were not so happy with the outcome they 

received.  More discussion around this will be ongoing. 

     We had a very good turnout at Arohena for the Eastern Zone Cross  

Country.   It is always a good day and the weather was kind to us. The children 

all did well and they showed great determination in completing what is a  

challenging course. Our children did manage to win a few races and many were 

placed in the top 10! 

     In the last week of term we have nearly all the children in rooms 2,3 & 4  

competing in the Te Awamutu Gym festival at the Events Centre.  The  

children have been learning new routines and enjoying the fact of learning new 

skills. For some a forward and backward roll can be a challenge but by  

practicing and repeating they show improvement.  Thanks Mika Harris for  

giving up your time to come up to school to help the children with their  

routines.   

     Next week we have our mini Market Day.  The money raised is going  

towards the Kiwi programme on Maungatautari. The children have been  

resourceful in making different items to sell and many people from the school 

community and beyond have donated time and material to help the  

children.  Thanks to the people who have pre ordered the hangi lunch. Whaia Viki 

and helpers now know the scale of the operation! 

Quote of the week 
Attitude is more important than the past, than education, than money, than  

circumstances, than what people do or say. It is more important than  

appearance, giftedness or skill.                                            Charles R.Swindoll   
 McLean          Principal 

REMINDER 
 

OXFORD PIE FUNDRAISER 
 

 

RETURN MONEY AND FORMS 

BY 25TH JUNE 
 

Get in behind this worthwhile fundraiser for 

your school and canvas family, friends and  

Locals.  Great on a cold wintery night. 

PUKEATUA  

COMMUNITY 

Has a 

FACEBOOK 

PAGE 
Go check it out! 

 

 

FOR SALE 
 

LIFESTYLE BLOCK 
 

10 acres (4.04hect) 
 

Phone Lynda/Alan 
(07) 8724 873 

ST JOHNS ANGLICAN 
CHURCH HALL 

 

HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 
 

CREATE AND MAKE 
Free choice of art, craft, 
Construction & building 

 

WHEN 
Tuesday, 9th and 

Wednesday, 10th July 
10am to 2pm 

 

COST 
$5 each  

(includes morning 
tea & lunch) 

 

YOU CAN PRE-BOOK 
By Ph 871-5568 

Or 
stjohns.awa@xtra.co.nz 

Or just drop in on day  

Calf Rearer/Casual 
Farm Worker 

 

Calf Rearer/casual farm 
worker required for  

coming season on spring 
calving dairy farm 

 

Approx. 6-7 hours daily 
but this is negotiable 

 

  Start 24/07/19,  
Finishing 30/10/19  

but could be longer 
 

Accommodation  
available if needed 

 

Contact Nicky  
Ph 0274 442 412  
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